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Preview of Coming Attrac-
tions for the month of     
November 
5th Tuesday @ 7PM 

KCAM General Membership 
Meeting. At Modern Maturity 
Center Dover 

10th Sunday At the Field 
9:AM till  3PM  Annual benefit 
drive  Home of the Brave is a 
half way house for Veterans 
who have fallen on hard times. 
They can use all kinds of Non-
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goods, coffee, tea, paper prod-
ucts, Telephone cards and mon-
ey. Please be generous.  

16th 8:30 AM KCAM SOCIAL 
BREAKFAST. Join your fellow 
members for a hearty breakfast  
and  shop talk. At Hall’s Restau-
rant Wyoming  DE. 

KCAM Members, 

Joe O'Connell, our club 
Treasurer, is going to have 
heart bypass surgery done 
on October 29 at Bay 
Health in Dover.  Our 
thoughts will be with Joe 
and his family. 

KCAM 
Highlights of General Mem-
bership Meeting October 
2013 At 7:00 PM 

Stacey Vrem, President, called 
the monthly meeting of KCAM 
to order at the MMC in Dover at 
7:00 p.m. There were 20 mem-
bers present at this meeting in-
cluding all board members and 
committee chairs except Jerry 
Lisiecki.  There will be a no 
board meeting after this meeting. 

Bill has 50/50 tickets on sale.  
Fuel is still for sale at $12 per 
gallon if you provide the jug, 
$13 if you need a jug.  See Jerry, 
Reagan, Wayne or Stacey while 
at the field for fuel.  Club also 
has patches for sale for $3.00 
each and club hats for sale for 
$10.00 each. See Reagan or Joe 
for hats, and Reagan for patches.  

To these fine KCAM   
Members  

PERRY BOLTER 
PETER GALASSO 

JACK JONES 
LARRY LEWIS 
BOB MYERS 

KCAM had its annual fall 
road cleanup 10/19/13 and 
over 20 bags of trash were 
picked up! Thanks to the  
members that came out to 
help!   
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Old Business (Stacey Vrem): 
Reagan reported that we had a 
good presentation at Heritage of 
Dover with him and Don Vin-
cent doing the dog and pony 
show.  There were about 15 or so 
residents in the room who asked 
some very good questions about 
the hobby.    

Secretary’s Report (Reagan 
Paquette): Reagan went over the 
high lights of last month’s meet-
ing minutes, which were emailed 
to all members.  Last month 
there was no Board of Director’s 
Meeting.  Paul George made a 
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Doug Cauley seconded the mo-
tion with all present in favor.    

Treasurer’s Report (Joe 
O’Connell): Joe read over the 
report that was passed around at 
the meeting.  The club balance is 
$x.xx with expenses for this 
month being $x.xx and income 
being $x.xx.  Don Vincent made 
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Sam Marinucci seconded the 
motion with all present in favor.  
For security reasons the dollar 
amounts on the minutes sent out 
to all members is blanked out.  If 
any member wants to know what 
the true figures are please feel 
free to contact Joe.  

Safety  Report (Doug Cauley): 
Doug had nothing to report, but 
reminded everyone to watch 
your fingers near the props.   

Field Report (Jerry Lisiecki):  
Jerry was not present at the 
meeting, but Stacey said that 

The Bolens is back in the con-
nex box and the grass will be cut 
Thursday at 10:00am.  

Stu reported that we also had a 
great presentation at the Dela-
ware Aerospace Education Day 
at the Dover Air Mobility Com-
mand Museum.  Stu, Reagan, 
Paul George and Chris Helwig 
were there doing the dog and 
pony show for the CAP cadets.  
Stu said Reagan did a great job 
leading the discussion on our 
hobby and our club.  We passed 
out club flyers and invited the 
cadets to come out to watch us 
fly and maybe get in some flight 
time.  We had two sessions with 
about 12 to 15 cadets in each 
session.  There were a few that 
may be interested in learning 
more about our hobby and possi-
ble membership.  Reagan report-
ed that we had almost 60 mem-
bers, family and friends attend 
our picnic.  It was a great time 
with Bob Myers manning the 
grill and a host of other mem-
bers helping with the setup and 
cleanup.  At 1:00pm we had our 
drawing for our $500.00 Cash 
Raffle with Bill Judd having the 
winning ticket, congratulations 
to Bill.  After the drawing we 
had Fun Fly # 4, which was 
postponed earlier in the year, 
with Kevin, Curtis and Mike 
coming out as the top three posi-
tions. 

 Stacey said he wants to form a 
committee to write a proposal 
and present it to the membership 
at the next meeting on the fabric 

Jerry said that he knows a lot of 
the members have an opposition 
to change but electrics are the 
future and that a fabric runway 
would allow take off and landings 
of smaller electric planes which 
could bring in more members.  
DSWA has no problems with us 
putting the fabric down because it 
can be removed if needed.  If any 
other member wants to be on the 
committee please contact Jerry.   

Next Stacey and Sam discussed 
the t-shirts for the club.  Sam said 
that members can bring their own 
shirts or purchase the shirts the 
business sells.  The club would 
have to still pay for the setup 
which would be $100.00 for our 
four colors in our logo.  Don Vin-
cent made a motion to spend the 
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Buckley seconded the motion. 
With no further discussion the 
motion was passed with all pre-
sent in favor.  Curtis will send 
Sam the digital image of our logo 
to do the setup.   

Stacey will be checking with 
DSWA on the renewal of the 
lease.   

There was no other old business 
to discuss.  

New Business (Stacey Vrem): 
Stacey said that the club has 
scheduled another Holiday dinner 
on December 14 at 6:00pm at 
Franco’s over on Route 10.  Last 
year’s dinner was a great success 
with plenty of food and plenty of 
good conversation.  Reagan will 
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Bill Judd asked if the board 
wanted him to renumber the pit 
stalls, but Reagan said we should 
just take the numbers down since 
they serve no real purpose.    
Next the Fall Road Cleanup was 
mentioned.  Reagan is waiting to 
hear when the “Imagine a Litter-
Free Delaware” is scheduled so 
we can have our road cleanup on 
that day.  Reagan will send an 
email out once a date has been 
set.   
Don talked with Harrington 
about indoor flying and said Fri-
day night is available if members 
want to do a little indoor flying.  
Jerry Buckley will get with Don 
to work something out.   
Stacey then opened the floor for 
nominations for new club offic-
ers.  Stacey stated that none of 
the current officers can be nomi-
nated based on the club by-laws.  
Curtis was nominated for Vice-
President and he accepted.  Bill 
Kennedy was nominated for 
President but declined.  Members 
then asked if the current officers 
would serve another term and 
Stacey, Joe and Reagan said they 
would.  Jerry Buckley then made 
a motion to wave the two year 
term limit for this coming elec-
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the motion with all present in fa-
vor.  Stacey was then nominated 
for President, Joe for Treasurer 
and Reagan for Secretary and 
they all accepted 
Bill was nominated for Vice-
President but declined.  Nomina-
tions were then closed to be   
opened at November’s meeting.   
No other new business to discuss.   
Wrap Up (Stacey Vrem): Stacey 
again went over the up and com-
ing events. There was last call for 
the 50/50 and Doug drew the 
winning ticket for Reagan who 
won $14.00.  Again, Reagan won 
on a ticket that he traded with 
Curtis.      Adjournment (Stacey 
Vrem): Stacey asked for a mo-
tion to adjourn the meeting. A 
motion to adjourn was made by 

  Basic Flying Instructions: 
1.Try to stay in the middle 
of the air. 
2.Do not go near the edges 
of it. 

3.The edges of the air can 
be recognized by the ap-
pearance of ground, build-
ings, sea, trees and interstel-
lar space. It is much more 
difficult to fly there. 

“The last two columns on 
this page were copied from 
CIRCLE CITY FLYERS 
Roland Tweed editor 
HAPPY HALOWEEN 

TREAT YOURSELF TO 
SOME GREAT FLYING 
AT KCAM’S BEAUTIFUL 
FLYING FIELD! 
 

 

 

 

Check out page four. 

 

THE PLANE TRUTH The 
Magic and Wonder of Flight 

A CONTINUING SERIES 

For my part, I travel not to go 
anywhere, but to go. I travel 
for travel’s sake. The great af-
fair is to move. 

Robert Louis Stevenson 

I owned the world that hour 
as I rode over it . . free of 
earth, free of the mountains, 
free of the clouds, but how 
inseparably I was bound to 
them. Leonard Mosley, 1978 
on flying above the Rocky 
Mountains 

Who would have believed 
that a huge ocean could be 
crossed more peacefully and 
safely than the narrow ex-
panse of the Adriatic, the Bal-
tic Sea or the English Chan-
nel? Provide ship or sails 
adapted to the heavenly 
breezes, and there will be 
some who will not fear even 
that void [of space] ... So, for 
those who will come shortly 
to attempt this journey, let us 
establish the astronomy: Gali-
leo, you of Jupiter, I of the 
moon.  

Johannes Kepler letter to Gal-
ileo, 19 April 1610 

Both optimists and pessimists 



These are some of the pic-
tures of KENT COUNTY 
AEROMODELERS mem-
bers conducting a lecture 
and showing off some of 
our models to the CIVIL 
AIR PATROL CADETS 
AT THE AIR MOBILITY 
COMMAND MUSEUM 
DOVER AFB DE 

The participating members 
were. 
REAGAN PAQUETTE 
PAUL GEORGE  
STU YEOMANS 
CHRIS HELWIG 
Reagan did a great job 
leading the discussion on 
our hobby and our club.  
We passed out club flyers 
and invited the cadets to 
come out to watch us fly 
and maybe get in some 
flight time. 
This is all for now. 
See you next month 
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